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Minutes of the 2010 Annual General Meeting


Held at Luton Regional Sports Centre, Stopsley,  Thursday 21st October 2010

The Chairman, Tony Green opened the meeting and welcomed those present, 70 members and Jane Blackman, Chair of St Albans branch of Huntingdon’s Disease. 

2. Apologies

Apologies were given for B Haughton, T Murphy, H Nijar, L Debnam, G McLaren, N Crane.
3. Previous Minutes

No matters arising from the Minutes of 2009, accepted as true record.  Proposed by C Lamont and seconded by B Green.

4. Chairman’s Report

Again it is my privilege to address you as Chairman in the 28th year of the club’s history. I feel yet again this year has been one of the most successful in the development of the club and in the performances of all the club members.

Membership has remained constant throughout the year. With yet another influx following another successful beginner’s course. Hardly a club evening goes by without another person coming to the club and wanting to run with us. We do have a very good name and continue to be a friendly club with a membership to be proud of.

Our team of coaches, have worked hard over the year and continue to offer speed work or as it is becoming known “Interval Training”. All the coaches worked hard over the twelve weeks of the beginners course and were fully rewarded for their efforts. Throughout the year they have produced training schedules that have yielded great results and a hat full of personal bests. The work of all the coaches is greatly appreciated. 

Thank you also to Martin Mitchell for all the professional advice and treatments he has given to members this year, particularly the training after injury advice. I know it is greatly appreciated.

The performance of you our club members where it counts, out there running has been so pleasing. Again this year the achievements will be recorded in our Club Captain’s report. 

During the year the spirit of Stopsley Striders has again played a major part in the success of the club. It is so nice to see groups of club members not only competing in races but also making social time before and after the races. That is the extra dimension our club brings to all of the members. Members have travelled the world to compete in races, the recent trip to France and the annual pilgrimage to the “Beast” run but to name two where the social time plays a big part in the whole experience.

The club also had a very successful cross country season finishing 4th in the league. Again this was down to more members taking part and giving the club strength in depth. The pinnacle this year, was competing in and winning the National Cross Country Plate Final and winning it. The first national honour for the club. Everyone who contributed anything at all during our cross country season played a part in the winning of that title.

It was also during this year that we saw Stopsley Striders hosting a round of the Cross Country League. I think it would be fair to say that this was the best hosted event of the year. Thank you for all of you who contributed to that. I hope you will support the club again this year when we again host on this coming Sunday.

The Luton Marathon and Three Stage Relay returned in 2009, following the unfortunate circumstances of 2008. With a new organising committee the event was held and was truly a success with great comments coming from the competitors and the scrutineer endorsing the retaining of the Gold Standard for the event.

This year I put the club forward for the Luton Sports Network, Sports Club of the Year award. This year we came away with a creditable second place. We also nominated Chris Lamont as Sportsman of the Year, third place, Bill Barratt, Coach of the Year, second place and Helen Morris, Club person of the Year, second place. Helen was also awarded a special Long Service to Sport Award.

The club has also had a profile feature article in the local paper and has had its achievements also reported. However I would like that side of the profile to grow.

This year has also seen us hit new heights in respect of the fund raising for the year’s nominated charity, Huntingdon’s Disease Association. This being close to all of our hearts and consciousness as one of our members suffers from this disease. Thank you all for the way you have contributed to this year’s charity and the work that its proposer Ivor Webb has put into it.

Again it has been a privilege to work with such a dedicated committee, a better team no Chairman could have. Chris McLaren, Stuart Harries Ron Knight, Dave Debnam, Matt Thompson, Helen Morris, Elaine Harries, Marie Bacon, Bill Barratt and Karen Ashby have supported me and worked tirelessly for you the members. I thank each and every one of them for what they have put back into the club and into running in general. This year Matt has stated his intention to stand down from the committee and to concentrate on his coaching. Matt thank you for all you have done in you time on the committee.

After six years this is my last set of Chairman’s comments. At the AGM I will be standing down as Chairman of the club, it has been an honour and privilege to hold the position. 

I am a firm believer that in any role you have a defined shelf life before you start to become stale. The beauty of a club like ours, is it moves forward under different stewardships, but remains strong whilst retaining the values of our founders. As I came into post leading into the club’s 25th year, my successor has the opportunity to lead the club forward into its 30th year.

I have also been really lucky to have had the benefit of a stable and knowledgeable committee over those years, with new members joining within the last year. 

I would like the opportunity to remain on the committee, to give whatever assistance and support my successor requires.

I hope that you will agree, the club has moved forward over the last six years, I believe it has become stronger and more successful over those years. I am sure it will move forward to be even more successful in the future.  

Please support the new Chairman in all the endeavours of the club and help to make your club one to be proud of.

5. Treasurer’s Report

R Knight reported this year has been another good one for the club, although the evening attendances were slightly down on previous years.  This year we also held another successful Beginners class. 
Lost money on coach for London Marathon, C Lamont proposed that we offer coach places to other clubs.  T Green told those present we do, where can

The club bank balance is healthy.  Income for the current year £9214.09, which is slightly down on 2009 and outgoings of £7250.27.  The membership subscriptions will remain unchanged for 2010/2011
2010 Club accounts were accepted, being proposed by R Knight, and seconded by J Chapman.

6. Captain’s Report – 2008 – 09 Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby
Once again we are at that time of year where we review our clubs’ performance and performers. Stopsley Striders have just undergone their most successful year in the clubs’ history. We won 3 individual awards and 1 club award at the annual Luton Sports Awards and we now have a much younger scoring team than we have ever had. But the highlight of our year has to be on the occasion when the club won a national award in the Three Counties National B final. – More details about that later.

This year was the first time Stopsley Striders undertook ALL the organisation of the Luton Marathon, and in true Striders style they did not only the club, but themselves proud. Stuart, Elaine, Matt and Marie were all enthusiastic organisers and did an excellent job throughout the year to ensure that the day was a huge success. Well done to them and to all Striders who assisted them to ensure that this event was not only a successful one, but one to talk about for all the right reasons.

2010 started off with a spell of extremely bad weather which meant that we had to cancel a few of our planned club nights and even a committee meeting. I know that the decision to do so was not taken lightly and it was only with members’ safety in mind that this decision was made. The bad weather also hampered efforts to stage the county cross country championship however it turned out to be a successful event in the end. In fact it was the only low point in the year for the club along with the cancellation of the Ampthill Cross Country League Race.

In February we held our annual presentation evening and were delighted to have as our special guests, British International runner Mike Skinner and the ladies European Cross Country Champion Haley Yelling along with their coach Andy Hobdell.

In March the club was recognised by the Luton Sports Awards Committee and we received 3 individual nominations and 1 club nomination. Chris Lamont came third in the Luton Sportsman of the Year Category and Helen Morris was second as Club Person of the Year. Our third award went to our very own men’s captain Bill Barrett who took second in the Coach of the Year category and the club came second in Club of the Year. We believe that we are the best and should have taken the number one position – maybe next year. Helen was also given an award for services to sport and indeed our club President Tony Simmons was third in the coach of the year. This just goes to show, not only what a high profile club we are, but how highly thought of and the achievements recognised of our individual members. 

This year we had a very good turnout of 20 runners in the London Marathon which was a vast improvement on the 9 competing in 2008. Our Beginners Course was again a huge success with a high turnout of people attending on club nights and we must thank our coaches and indeed anyone who gave up their time to support this course. We appreciate your efforts and know that it takes a special kind of person to make a good coach who is willing to sacrifice their own running to encourage and help others. Another highlight in our calendar was the winner of the Betty Willett 10k once again being a Stopsley Strider. Jenna Litchfield was the first lady home and it is the third year in a row that Striders have won the Ladies Race. Maybe it could be you next year?

In June we had a good turnout for our annual Alf Brown Handicap Race which is a fitting tribute to the wonderful man that Alf was. We also managed to retain our Duathlon title even though the rules were changed slightly to assist the swimming club; Striders were not to be beaten! Striders were also either seen out marshalling on the courses or were behind the scenes helping out at the Vauxhall Series and the Cranfield 5miles. This certainly speeded up the race results!

For a small club, we currently hold an amazing 35 County Championships, which means that those people were first runner home in their category, in the county, and Striders also boasts many more runners who were second and indeed third in their category, in county races. It is a remarkable achievement for a small club such as ours. You should all be very proud of yourselves if you hold a county championship place and indeed if you are a Strider belonging to such a prestigious club who trains with these dedicated runners. 

Our Cross Country season has to have been the best ever for the club. Striders fought all season from the first league race to the last with Dunstable to finally finish in fourth position which meant we qualified for the National B Final. This meant that we headed north up the motorway – with a couple of diversions – to Burton-on-Trent for the final which took place on March 21st. Due to circumstances beyond our control – either driver or sat nav error! We were seriously short of time but Striders took it all in their stride and kept calm. It meant people changing on the coach and indeed the race was held up for us until we finally reached our destination. But it was all worth it as we finished in first place to become the first ever Stopsley Striders National Competition winners. That was an occasion when you saw your 2 captains shed a tear as we picked up the trophy and we were extremely proud of you all! Once again, thank you to everybody who ran in all our qualifying races as well as the 22 participants who ran in the final. Well done!

That completes the annual running report for this year. But before we finish we would like to thank a great committee who have helped and supported us in everything we have done throughout the year and indeed every year that we have had the privilege to be captains. We would also like to pay tribute to Martin Mitchell, our club physio who does his best to keep us all running as he realises how important running is to us as individuals. On a personal note I feel sure he actually enjoys sticking needles in me, and there are probably many members who would also like to do the same but have to settle for a voodoo doll!! Only kidding Martin – thank you! 

We would also like to say an extremely big thank you to Mark Sains and Terri Grasby – or perhaps we should now refer to them as Mr and Mrs Sains! They have both, along with some guidance from Elaine Harries, put a lot of time and effort into revising and presenting our new times and distances for the club running awards. Neither Mark nor Terri were on the current committee but volunteered and gave their time and expertise willingly to update these awards. So once again thank you to them.  

Or club would not be the club it is without the expertise from our wonderful bunch of coaches! They work tirelessly throughout the year coaching individuals, giving advice, writing schedules and taking speed work sessions. We would urge you to talk to any of them if you have any training issues or require advice or indeed want to improve your running. They willingly give up their own runs to help others improve and are always on hand to give you advice if you want it. Please talk to them. 

Every year that we have been your club captains we give you the same message. “Captain” is only a word and we are just two runners the same as all of you, but we are a link between the floor and the committee. Please come and talk to us if you have any issues and we promise to try if we can to resolve them. If you have any problems or indeed good suggestions then let us know as it is the only way that the club can improve and that is what we, here at Striders want to do. Bill and I/Karen work as a team and we only have your interests at heart and we want to keep our club a happy and successful one. 

Finally we would like to finish by wishing ever Strider “GOOD LUCK” and hopefully a few PB’s for the next year. But most importantly we wish you all an injury free year. 

Thank you
Karen Ashby and Bill Barrett

7. Charity

The Striders nominated Charity for 2009/2010, proposed by Ivor Webb was Huntingdon’s Disease Association.  Jane Blackman, Chair of local branch, was welcomed by Ivor.

A cheque for £2100 from monies raised from Striders during 2009/10, however with money raised from the Ladies 5K, took the total raised from Striders events to £3800.

Jane thanked Ivor and Striders for the massive amount raised which would go towards funding a regional advisor who would support patients and their families.  She added that Ivor has been a staunch supporter of the charity for a number of years, attending meetings and functions.

Striders Charity 2010/11
Stuart Harries nominated Help for Heroes Charity as the Striders chosen charity for 2010/11.  Stuart told of a person from Luton who was an active sportsman and joined the army as a PT Instructor.  He was attacked by a road side bomb in November 2009.  The charity has been a great help to him in recuperation and he has since entered the New York marathon in a wheelchair.  This person is Elaine’s cousin.

Charity nomination was supported by all those present.  
8. Vice President 

Dave Debnam and Dave Young were elected as Vice Presidents at the 2005 AGM. 

The committee propose them for re-election to these positions, due to their experience in running and for the efforts that have been put back into the club.

Tony Green was also proposed as Vice President for his service as Chairman.

The proposal seconded by Helen Morris.

No objections were raised from floor, and with a unanimous show of hands, Dave Debnam, Dave Young and Tony Green are elected as Vice Presidents for 2010/11
9. Election of New Committee

Tony Green is standing down as Chairman and Stuart Harries stepping into the role, the remaining club officers are standing for re-election with no opposition.  Tony Green proposed a show of hands to endorse the club officers.  No votes against.

There were eight nominations for the remaining six committee positions, therefore a vote would be required.

68 voting papers were submitted with 1 spoilt paper

Committee for 2010/11
Chairman:


Stuart Harries
Secretary:


Chris McLaren

Treasurer:


Ron Knight

Mens Captain:

Bill Barrett

Ladies Captain:

Karen Ashby

Committee members


Marie Bacon

Dave Debnam

Tony Green

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris
Mark Sains
Tony thanked Matt Thompson for his term on the committee 

Close of Meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:30 p.m.
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